
 

 

 

WAKEFIELD BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING 
 
William J. Lee Memorial Town Hall 
1 Lafayette St, Wakefield, MA. 01880 
Wednesday, May 16, 2018 7:00 PM 

 

PRESENT:  
Laurel Gourville,  Chair 
Elaine Silva, Vice Chair 
Alison Mehlman, Secretary  
Ruth L. Clay, Health Director 
 

 
NOT PRESENT:  none 
 

   

----- TOPICS OF DISCUSSION ----- 
  

The Wakefield Board of Health held their monthly meeting on Wednesday, May 16, 
2018. 
 

  
 

Call to Order 
 

Approval of 
Minutes 
 
 
Reorganizatio
n of Board of 
Health 
 
 
Health 
Directors 
Report 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Business 
which has 
arisen since 
the posting of 
the meeting 
 
 
 
 

Chairperson Gourville called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 
 

Silva moved to approve the minutes of March 21, 2018, seconded by Mehlman. 
Motion passed 3- 0-0 

 
 
Alison Mehlman nominated Elaine Silva as Chair of the BOH, Alison Mehlman 
as Vice Chair and Laurel Gourville as Secretary. Motion  seconded by Laurel 
Gourville Motion passed 3-0-0 
 
Ruth Clay has submitted the Regional Tobacco Grant.  
 
Elm Street Convenience is re-opened with a new owner  
 
Jackpot is looking to have a separate area 21 and older for drug 
paraphernalia.  
Visit Me, formally known as Tufts Convenience, is also looking to have a 
separate area 21 and older for drug paraphernalia.  
 
 
Clay will send a letter about the new Drug Paraphernalia Regulations to convenience 
stores. 
 
Recreation camp regulations have been updated and are in effect for this camp 
season.  With very little lead time, this will be an issue for some programs that were 
not regulated in the past. 
 
Clay will work on having a Nuisance By-law be on the fall warrant of Town Meeting. 
 

  
 



 

 

 
 
 
Meeting 
Handouts 

The BOH had a discussion about recent gun control information and 
resolutions.   
 

1. Agenda 
2. Minutes from March 21st  2018 
3. Health Directors Report 
4. Public Health Nurses Report 

 
 
Next meeting will be Wednesday June 20, 2018 @ 7PM 
 
Meeting adjourned at 07:48 PM. 

  
 

 

  
 

 
Respectfully submitted 
 
 

 
 
Cindy Luongo 
Clerk 
 

 


